BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Committee Meeting Monday 14th June 2004 at 7.30PM in 22 OxClose Avenue

Minutes
Present:  Dorothy Astle (Chairman), Ruth Darrall, Graham King, Steven George, Alysoun Dungworth, Fiona Vallely, Tony Smith, David Wrottesley, Peter Stubbs
1.  Apologies
Gill Wainman, John Pritchett.  In John’s absence, Mrs Astle asked Mr Stubbs to take the minutes.  All agreed.
2.  Minutes of Previous Meeting (Monday 19th April 2004)
Item 2(a)(ii).  Mr Stubbs queried the last sentence.  On the basis that the issue was better recorded under item 4, it was agreed the last sentence of 2(a)(ii) should be deleted.
Item 4.  The reference to the “inaugural committee meeting” should have been to the “AGM” 

Item 9.  The minutes should have recorded that both aspects of the chairman’s report were unanimously agreed.
Item 11.  The date of the next meeting should have been stated as 14th June, not 15th. 
3.  Matters Arising
Item 3(a).  Footpaths.  The Rights of Way Officer had confirmed that work to establish the footpaths in question as public rights of way was proceeding satisfactorily.

Item 3(b).  Dog-waste Bins.  Completed.  Mr George reported that he had taken up the problem of dog fouling on the footpath to the rear of Sir Harold Jackson School with SES, but had thus far received no reply.   

Item 3(c). HGVs.  Mr Stubbs to ask his colleagues at Derbyshire County Council to include BAG on the list of consultees for the Holmesfield weight limit proposal.  (PJS)  It was noted that Streetforce had responded rapidly to repair a sunken gulley at the top of Twentywell Lane, following a complaint passed on by BAG. 

Item 3(e).  Seats.  Mrs Astle reported that two seats were to be positioned shortly.  One, provided by the City Council, would be erected at the top of Twentywell Lane in about 2 weeks time.  The other, provided by the Bradway Neighbourhood Association, would be sited at the corner of Bradway Grange Road some two weeks later.
Item 4.  Correspondence.  Following a discussion with Mrs Astle, it had been agreed that Mr Stubbs would defer contacting Streetforce about the signage at Tinker’s Corner.  However, the white lining could do with renewing, and this will now be raised.  (PJS) 
Item 5.  Accounts.  It was noted that Auditors needed to be appointed.  Mr King to speak to Councillor Waters.  (GK)
Item 8.  Planning Applications.  Mrs Astle reported that Mr Fox was very appreciative of the action taken by BAG.

4.  Open Meeting (25th May 2004)
The meeting was well attended and generally well received, with two excellent presentations (options for the Annexe / Annexe field, and Neighbourhood Watch).  There was good feedback via the questionnaire. A separate minute will be prepared.  Some key points that were raised included: 
· A concern about motorcyclists using the recreation ground – action has been taken.  The situation is being monitored. 
· Worries about crime in the area.   To be considered as a topic for an Open Meeting  (SG to pursue) 
5.  Transport
Mr Wrottesley had produced a draft questionnaire for circulation at Sir Harold Jackson school in September to gauge the degree of support for a dedicated school bus service.  Various comments were provided.  Questionnaire to be redrafted.  (DW) 
6.  Summer Fun “Day”

This event for the community is to be held on Thursday 25th (which will feature the sports bus)  The Sub-Committee set up to pursue improvements to the Annexe Field will make the necessary arrangements.
7.  Planning
Nothing to report
8.  Correspondence
· A letter had been received from a resident of Bradway Close seeking BAG’s support in objecting to the proposed parking restrictions.  Following discussion, it was concluded that the proposed restrictions were needed to maintain access for emergency vehicles and servicing and should not be opposed. 
· A letter had been received from a local resident who suffered from limited mobility, seeking support for disabled parking to be provided at the top of Twentywell Lane.  Whilst sympathetic to their plight, it was felt that as general parking space was very limited, and the new yellow line restrictions would provide more scope for holders of “blue badges” to find a convenient space, the request should be refused. 
The debate nevertheless highlighted increasing concerns about car parking to which a solution needs to be found.  Some have suggested limited (2 hour) parking outside the shops, but this is not universally accepted.  Some additional capacity could be created by marking out spaces in one direction only.  Others have suggested using part of the Annexe Field, but the consensus appears to be against this.  The council are aware of these points.. Allegedly, a number of people from outside the area park all day on Bradway Grange Road, using the local bus service to commute into Sheffield.  The unacceptable practice of driving over the zebra crossing to park on the new footway has been reported to the City Council who have promised action to prevent it.
Date of Next Meeting   

Monday 13th September 2004, at 22 Oxclose Avenue (7.30pm).  

Note that the AGM will be held on Tuesday 21st September 2004 at Bradway Annexe (7.30pm).
The meeting closed at 9.15pm. 
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